CoC Monthly Meeting Minutes

Multi Purpose Room

Greenville Housing Authority

1103 Broad Street, Greenville, NC

April 9, 2014

Present:

Randoria Atkinson, Family Violence Center

Debra Edwards, Greenville Community Shelter
Georgia Ensley, Port Human Services
Delores Farmer, Housing Coordinator, Pitt County TYP

Gloria Kesler, City of Greenville,  Community Development
Linda Mandell, Soar Case Worker

Catonnia Pitt, Family Violence Center

Tujuanda Sanders, Greenville Housing Authority

Bob Williams, Greenville Community Center

 The March 2014 minutes were read by members.  Tujuanda Sanders motioned to approve with Gloria Kesler seconding.  Minutes were passed.

BoS Steering Committee Meeting
Bob Williams and Deloris Farmer went to the rescheduled meeting on April 1 in Greensboro.  The North Carolina Coop Extension gave a program.  Bob emailed the presentation for everyone to view.   Items covered in the meeting were:  the ESG update for 2012 ; there is $300,000 to be spent by June; CHIN is still searching for someone to take over CHIN administration; the Point in Time survey results will be on their website as soon as it’s completed - some counties have not reported back yet.

Bob stated we are doing coordinated assessments on rapid rehousing for the CoC.  Bob is on the group and we are on track for Pitt County.  Bob thinks we should al use the same assessment for housing.  The sub categories are: 


Prevention & Diverson


Assessments


Followup

The BoS want us to have two goals and we have stated them.  We want someone from City Council or a Commissioner to attend  our committee meetings and secondly someone from Vidant to attend.  The desired deadline on these goals will be before December 31, 2014.  Gloria Kesler offered to bring it up at the City level.

Housing Opportunities Fair Registration

CDGB Week is Easter week.  They have a 40 year history of building strong communities.  A meeting will be held Tues. 4/22 morning, 10a-12n at Epps Gym.  There is a community information session geared to residents (covering topics such as down payments, wills, etc.  at City Hall.  Information will be sent out.  Gloria distributed the registration forms which need to be completed by April 14.
There was an article in the newspaper regarding the new shelter to be built.  The builder will be Carrier & Sons.  The building committee already met with the subcontractors.  The shelter received an anonymous donation of $10,000.  They have a $600,000 from Eddie Smith ($300,000 from foundation to be matched).  Vidant is contributing, St. James is contributing up to $20,000.  We have applied with North Carolina Finance Agency, but 3-4 other shelters are applying for the same money.  

The new Shelter will include family units and also a room for respite care.  The goal is to break ground this Fall and have the shelter complete by summer of 2015.
Permanent Supportive Housing
Greenville Housing Authority – Tujuanda reports one person in the hospital who will have to re-apply to the program.
ECBH – Georgia said all 124 apartments are full and it will be around June before she anticipates any openings.
Shelter – Bob reports all housing programs are full.
Soar Program




  March 2014
                         Total

Referrals



0


83

Submitted



0


39
Approved



0


13

Denied




0


  7
Pending



3


  -


Closed – other



0


 16
Next Meeting – May 14, 2014

